



Fr. Francis P. Duffy
Council # 1970
S.K. James Tracey Assembly 2167
P.O. Box 615, Cobourg, Ontario K9A 4L3
Email - ccchall@eagle.ca

TUESDAY KNIGHTER

May/June 2018

66th EDITION



GRAND KNIGHT'S MESSAGE

Brothers and Friends,

Here we are again looking at the last few months of our fraternal year, our 99th and I would like to thank all of you that have supported and helped us in some way

during this time. It has been a great pleasure and honor for me to be your Grand Knight. I have said this before, you all make the position of Grand Knight very easy with all that you do. If and when things need to be done it just seems to get done. When there is a need, something of importance it gets taken care of by someone or many. Again, thank you to all, for what you do you do in the name of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity.

A few years ago the Knights of Columbus passed a resolution in support of palliative care organizations or initiatives. At our June dinner meeting we will be having speaker(s) joining us. Following dinner they will be informing us of the local initiative being undertaken for palliative care in Cobourg. Please try and come out to join us. I have included two articles from April 2018 "Life Matters" publication, one from State Pro-Life Director Alex Schadenburg and one from National President, Priests for Life Fr Tom Lynch. This will help to keep us all informed of some of initiatives taking place.

I have been reflecting on this subject for a while, it is a touchy one but here goes. It seems human nature to see in others what is perceived as negative then to jokingly make a comment, or simply to complain of it to others for any number of reasons. I observe and often have brought to me grievances and complaints, sometimes the one who has been hurt by a negative comment. No pointing fingers here, I am including myself in this too. It seems no one is exempt from this scrutiny our parents, family members, our brothers and friends, even our Parish Priests. Where does this culture come from? Is it the constant spotlight and reporting of our politicians and officials in the news, or is it possibly in our genes? One of the most important things that I have learned was on a Cursillo weekend. What i took away was this, that no

matter whom we are, what our station in life is, or where we are in life, God has given each and every one of us a special gift and talent to share.

I want to share with you a Lenten reflection from "Grace in Every Season" for all year.

Lent is a time to control our speech. To control speech is to recover its sacredness, to understand that sometimes the words of an innocent "joke," proffered without even thinking, can have disastrous results, can be the "last straw" that pushes a person into ultimate despair and destruction. But our words can also be a witness. A casual conversation across the desk of a colleague can do more for communicating a vision of life, an attitude toward other people or toward work, than formal preaching. It can sew the seed of a question, of the possibility of a different approach to life, the desire to know more. We have no idea how, in fact, we constantly influence each one another by our speech, by the very tonality of our personality. And ultimately men and women are converted to God not by because someone was able to give brilliant explanations, but because they saw in that person a light, joy, depth, seriousness, and love which alone reveal the presence and power of God in the world. As Mathew 12:36:17 says, we shall be judged by our Words. We must think about what Gods words in the Bible say. And out of this thinking we must speak words in tenderness, love, pity, compassion, and gentleness because we are men and women of faith; we are Christians.

Venerable Fr. McGivney help us all to learn to recognize the special gifts and abilities in each other and to help nurture these gifts to be in service to those in need.

Fr. McGivney, Pray for us; Our Lady, Queen of Peace, Pray for us.

Vivat Jesus!

Stephen Clancy, Grand Knight

Ladies' Auxiliary Report

Hello to all the Ladies Auxiliary members, and all volunteers.

Ladies, just a reminder that our next meeting will be May 15, we will have our ladies appreciation dinner of May 8th, known as the Spring Fling,

We are holding a High Tea lead by Gladys Delong Maggs, the date to be discussed at our May meeting.

There will be a change of officers on our executive for next year beginning at the end of June. The President, Secretary, and Treasurer will be stepping down. We are looking for replacements. The Secretary Moira Cascone, has step down effective immediately, pray on it to see if you are being asked to step up and fill one of these positions. A new way to share the position of the President's chair is being devised.

Just a reminder that we are doing Soupertime on May 29, help is always welcome, call me!

We are doing the ladies Bingo on May 16, and May 30th; followed by June 20 and June 27. have you decided that you might be able to help us with this charity event we do to help with expenses for the Knights Hall.

We generally have a quiet summer, pray for such a summer again. Once again please read your Tuesday Knighter for up and coming events that will be held during the summer, that would interest you as a member of our ladies group.

I want to thank all members of the Ladies Auxiliary for your constant dedication to the work that we do; please remember to always check your computer for my help wanted ads.

Blessings to all of you.

Thank you,

Dorothy Ruttar, President Ladies Auxiliary

K of C Annual Charities Raffle

This is the last month to buy/sell the Charity raffle tickets. I would like to have all the ticket stubs and money handed in by, or on out Council's June 5th dinner meeting. The deadline to get the money

and stubs into the state office is June 15, 2018. The draw date this year is on **July 12, 2018**.

So far, I have collected about 12 books (\$600) out of the 80 books (\$4000) that we received from State this year. Please do not hesitate to hand in your sold ticket stubs and money to the cash box held at the Columbus Hall Council office.

Thanks for your help,

Vivat Jesus

Barry McKinlay, Charities Raffle Chairman

May Council Events:

Ladies Aux. Dinner

Tuesday, May 8th, 2018

Brothers!

It is that time of the year we say a "thank you" to the Ladies Auxiliary for the many hours that they devote to the betterment of Columbus Community Centre and their financial support that has kept the CCC alive.

Help Needed

2 Brothers to set tables in the afternoon (3p.m.)

2 dishwashers - arrive at 5:30 p.m.

4 or 5 Sir Knights in full dress to serve tables- arrive 5 p.m.

2 or 3 Brothers to help prepare and clean up the hall after this occasion. - arrive at 4:30 p.m.

Please let Rick know at rhoffman167@gmail.com

Or 905.372.4077

We owe these ladies a lot! Please find some time to give back to them.



National March for Life in Ottawa

> "Ride a Coach bus to the National March for Life in Ottawa!

The Knights of Columbus Cobourg council 1970 have booked a 48 passenger coach bus going to the March for Life in Ottawa, Thursday May 10, 2018

> Adults - \$20.00. Students - are free!.

To purchase a ticket contact Peter Riccio 905-373-8306 or Ria at St. Michael's Parish. The bus leaves the Columbus centre at **7:30 a.m**. and returns by 8:00 p.m.".



130

Clergy appreciation Dinner

Hosted by Newcastle Knights of Columbus

Saturday May 12th Cocktails 6:30 pm Dinner 7:00 pm

Location: St. Francis of Assisi Church

214 King St. East, Newcastle

Cost: \$ 25.00 per person

Tickets available from Newcastle Knights of Columbus



<u>Community Mother's Day</u> <u>Breakfast</u>

- May 13th from 9:00 to 11:30 am. at the Columbus Community Centre.
- Adults \$10, Children 5-12 \$5

June Council Events:



Strawberry Supper

- June 17th with continuous seating from 4:30 to 6:30 pm at the Columbus Community Centre.
- Adults: **\$15.00**, children 5 -12: **\$5.00**

Volunteer Appreciation Knight & Officer's Installation

- On Friday, June 15th at the Columbus Community Centre.
- Social starting at 5:30 pm, meal at 6:00 Presentations at 7:00

Parish BBQ / Sports Event



(Sponsored by Knights of Columbus Fr. Francis P. Duffy Council # 1970)

- On Sunday, May 27th following the 11:00 am Cobourg Mass at the Columbus Community Centre.
- There will be burgers, sausages and hot dogs to eat
- We will have Soccer, Redneck Golf, Bochy Ball, Croquet etc. to play.

Fellow Brothers: Our 100th Anniversary is fast approaching, even though it is a year away. There is still much to be done. So far the following has been decided:

- A Memorial Mass will be held at St. Michael's Church, Cobourg on the anniversary date of Friday, May24th. with His Excellency Bishop Daniel Miehm as the main Celebrant. More information to come on that evening.
- 2) On Saturday, September 28, 2019 there will be a Celebration Dinner at the Columbus Community Centre. Followed by a dance. More information to come.

Please keep these dates open and help celebrate one hundred years of Knights of Columbus in Cobourg.



Brothers Birthdays

May Birthdays

Michael Brennan, Philip Calnan, Mike De La Durantaye, Nestor Domingo, Jean Raymond Grenier, Robert Hasiuk, Patrick Kavanaugh, Keith MacDonald, David Murdoch, Victor Olsen, Silvino Rego, Marcin Ryglewicz

June Birthdays

Charles Boland, James Brady, Joe Folan, Patrick Gaudet, Any Kirkpatrick, Gary Niziol, Robert O Ray, Tom Passmore, Adolph Paszt, Peter Riccio, Fred Stegmayer

2017-2018 OFFICERS

CHAPLAIN	
Rev Gerardus Hauwert gerardushauwert@ive.c	om 905-372-6844
GRAND KNIGHT	
Stephen Clancy sclancy@eagle.ca	905-269-8552
DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT	
Richard Hoffman rhoffman167@gmail.com	<u>n</u> 905-372-4077
CHANCELLOR	
Bill Little toni.little@yahoo.ca	905 377 9655
RECORDER	
Kevin Andrade kevjo 2000@yahoo.ca	905-885-1833
FINANCIAL SECRETARY	
Robert Clement	905-372-2991
Hom	ne - 905-372-9670
TREASURER	
Darrell Manley d.manley@airnet.ca	905-349-3721
LECTURER	
TBD	
ADVOCATE	
Patrick Romano	289-691-2435
WARDEN	
Mark Den Biesen markdenbiesen@hotmail.com	289-251-5307
INSIDE GUARDS	
John Cable	905-373-6166
Wilfred McMahon	905-372 4839
OUTSIDE GUARDS	
Sandor Szulc sandorszulc@aol.com	905-372-5082
John Liptay <u>liptay@bell.net</u>	905-372-3031
TRUSTEES	
Joe Monardo (2020, 3 years left)	905-373-6040
Joe Folan (2019, 2 years left)	905-342-3552
Thomas Passmore (2018, 1 years left)	905-885-9798

COLUMBUS COMMUNITY CENTRE 905-372-2991

www.cobourgccc.ca

Email: ccchall@eagle.ca

For Catering request please call Warren Shrubb at 705-761-2233



Cobourg	Colum	bus Hon	ne Directors
---------	-------	---------	--------------

Darrell Manley (2020, 3 years left)	905-349-3721
Joe Folan (2020, 3 years left)	905-342-3552
Bob Hasiuk (2019, 2 years left)	905 396-0540
Joe Monardo (2019, 2 years left)	905-373-6040
Bill Barr (2018, 1 years left)	905-372-4152
Jerry Hasiuk (2018, 1 years left)	905-355-3063

Service Program Directors

ROUND TABLE COORDINATORS	
(Campbellford)	
Barry McKinlay (Harwood)	905-376-7500
Pat Kavanaugh (Warkworth)	705-924-9564
Darrell Manley (Grafton)	905-349-3721
PROGRAM DIRECTOR	
PROGRAMI DIRECTOR	

CHUKCH DIKECTOK	
Rob Vandenberg rob.quartus@gmail.com	905-797-2111
COMMUNITY DIRECTOR	
THE REPORT OF TH	00-0-0

905-372-4077

905-885-6410

905-377-9655

Richard Hoffman rhoffman167@gmail.com

Richard Hoffman rhoffman167@gmail.com 905-372-4077 **COUNCIL DIRECTOR** Garry Fleming garry.fleming2@hotmail.com

FAMILY DIRECTOR Marc Valles loyleneee@sympatico.ca 905-373-4961

Neil Thornton neilthornton@gmail.com 905-767-0224 YOUTH DIRECTOR

TBD PRO-LIFE COUPLE Peter & Jennifer Riccio

peterjohnriccio@gmail.com 905-373-8306 MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR

Bill Little toni.little@yahoo.ca PUBLIC RELATIONS DIRECTOR

Jim Blainey <u>blainey.james@gmail.com</u> 289 252 1667

Standing Commitees

	_
BINGO CHAIRMAN	
Mark Den Biesen markdenbiesen@hotmail.com	289-251-5307
FRATERNAL	
Stephen Clancy sclancy@eagle.ca	905-269-8552
STATE DRAW CHAIRMAN	
Barry McKinlay bmckinlay@airnet.ca	905-376-7500
TUESDAY KNIGHTER	
Barry McKinlay <u>bmckinlay@airnet.ca</u>	905-342-2077
INSURANCE AGENT	
Unassigned	
DISTRICT DEPUTY #48	
Hugh Penny <u>lovetorace@hotmail.com</u>	905-375-2297
LADIES AUXILLARY Pres.	
Dorothy Ruttan dotta.ruttan@gmail.com	905 372-9428
CHARITY TRUST	
Garry Fleming garry.fleming2@hotmail.com	905-885-6410



calendar of events



May 2018 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 4 1 2 3 Senior 5 **Council General** Progressive Euchre 1 p.m Meeting (Officers Nominations & **Elections**) 6:30 pm –Social 7:30 pm –Meeting 7 8 11 12 10 Senior 3nd Degree K of C Bingo Progressive **Priest** Ladies **Appreciation** Euchre 1 p.m Oshawa 7:00 p.m. Appreciation Dinner Dinner Ottawa Newcastle March for 6:30 Cocktails 7:00 Dinner Life Bus Trip 13 14 15 18 19 16 **17** Senior **Mother's Day** Columbus K of C Progressive Euchre 1 p.m **Breakfast** Home Mtg. **Ladies Bingo** 11:30 am - 3 pm 9:00 am to 11:30 6:00 pm 4th Degree **Ladies Auxiliary** Meeting **Blood Donor** Meeting. Port Hope Clinic 1:00 to 7:00 pm 5:30-6:30-7:30 7:00 p.m. 20 21 22 23 25 26 24 Senior K of C Bingo Progressive 7:00 p.m. Euchre 1 p.m 27 28 29 30 **31** Senior

K of C

Ladies Bingo 11:30 am - 3 pm Progressive

Euchre 1 p.m

Fraternal/Parish

BBQ & Sports

Day - 12:30 pm

Council

Meeting 7:30 pm

Executive



calendar of events



June 2018

Julie 2010						
SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
					1	2
3	4	5 Knights of Columbus Dinner General Meeting 5:30 pm –Social 6:30 pm –Dinner 8 pm –Meeting	6 K of C Bingo 7:00 p.m.	7 Senior Progressive Euchre 1 p.m	8	9
10	11	12	13	14 Senior Progressive Euchre 1 p.m	15	16
Strawberry Supper 4:30 – 6:30 pm	18	19 Columbus Home Mtg. 6:00 pm	X of C Ladies Bingo 11:30 am - 3 pm Blood Donor Clinic 1:00 to 7:00 p.m K of C Bingo 7:00 p.m.	21 Senior Progressive Euchre 1 p.m 4th Degree Ladies Appreciation Cobourg 5:30-Social 6:30-Dinner 7:30-Entertainment	22	23
24	25	26 Next Year's Events Planning Meeting 7:30 pm	Z7 K of C Ladies Bingo 11:30 am – 3 pm	28 Senior Progressive Euchre 1 p.m	29	30